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Tariff revisions
Staff Recommendation to Approve Tariff Revisions

Dear Ms. Rowland.

On May 26, 2011, Rosebrook Water Company, inc. (Rosebrook) filed a request to
use funds from a Contributions in Aid of Construction (CIAC) account for capital
improvements to its water system. These improvements would address deficiencies
identified by the Department of Environmental Services (DES) in a Sanitary Survey dated
October 22, 2010, as well as other longstanding system needs. Rosebrook provides service
to some 400 customers within its franchise covering limited areas of the towns of Bethlehem
and Carroll and the unincorporated township of Crawford’s Purchase. Its customers
comprise the Bretton Woods resort community, including the company’s largest customer,
the Mount Washington Hotel. The upgrades included, among other things replacing the
water storage tank roof, providing permanent power to the tank level telemetry system, and
installing pressure reducers, a backup submersible pump, and generator. The CIAC account
was established by Order No. 23,441. See Rosebrook Water Company Inc. NH PUC 150
(2000). As of March 31, 2011, the balance in the fund was $212,350; the proposed capital
improvements were estimated to cost between $200,550 and $219,450.

On June 29, 2011, Staff filed a recommendation that Rosebrook be permitted to use
the CIAC funds provided the funds be used only for the proposed improvements. By
secretarial letter dated August 2, 2011, the Commission approved Rosebrook’s request to use
the CIAC funds as proposed. Staff’s June 29 letter also raised the issue of Rosebrook’s tariff
and that, in a prior docket, certain aspects of the tariff appeared to require clarification and or
resolution. Staff and the Company representatives had met on March 25, 2011, and the issue
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